Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: MO/MN

	Application No: 
	3/2004/0911/P

	Development Proposed:
	ERECTION OF AN EXTERNAL LIFT SHAFT AT THE CROFT, NURSING AND RESIDENTIAL HOME, 84 KING STREET, WHALLEY

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Parish Council - No comments or observations received within the 21 day statutory consultation period.



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A



	CONSULTATIONS: Nearby Residents

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control.



	COMMENTS/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	An external lift shaft is proposed to the north facing elevation of The Croft, Nursing and Residential Home.  The floor print of the structure is 2.2m x 2.45m and it attains a height of 6.65m.  The walls will be finished in smooth cement render to blend in with the rest of the building.  Access to the lift would be from inside the building.

The building is well screened from both King Street and Brookes Lane by well established trees, including the north facing elevation on which the proposal would be attached.  The proposal itself would be seen against the backdrop of the building and in terms of residential amenity, it is not felt that it will have any impact on nearby properties.

A positive recommendation is, therefore, appropriate.



	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal has no significant detrimental impact on nearby residential amenity, nor would it have an adverse visual impact or be to the detriment of highway safety.



	RECOMMENDATION: That conditional planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 19 OCTOBER 2004 














